
BARMBY  MOOR  PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Contact	Parish	Clerk:		Mrs.	Vivien	L.E.	Cox.		Tel:		01759	302290	
Email:		Vivcox@talktalk.net.		Website:		http://www.barmbymoor.net	

	
	
	

The	next	Parish	Council	Meeting	will	held	on	Thursday,	5	October	at	7.00	pm	
	in	the	Village	Hall,	Chapel	Street,	Barmby	Moor	

	
	

Parish	Update	
	

2017	Parish	Council	meeting	dates	–	5	October,	16	November	and	14	December.		Please	
note	the	change	of	meeting	day	to	a	Thursday,	meetings	will	commence	at	7.00	pm.	
	

VACANCY	
	

Parish	Councillor	–	due	to	the	resignation	of	Jeff	Shepherd	due	to	work	commitments,	there	
is	now	a	vacancy	for	a	parish	councillor.		The	vacancy	will	be	advertised	locally	for	14	days,	if	
there	is	no	call	for	a	by-election	then	the	parish	council	can	proceed	to	co-option.			If	you	are	
interested,	please	get	in	touch	with	the	clerk	or	a	parish	councillor.	
	
Members	would	like	to	thank	Jeff	for	all	his	hard	work,	commitment	and	experience	being	a	
Parish	Councillor	for	Barmby	Moor	Parish	Council.	
	

WEBMASTER	
	

Due	to	Jeff’s	resignation,	a	Webmaster	is	needed	to	take	his	place	in	updating	the	Parish	
Council’s	website.		Training	will	be	given,	therefore	if	you	are	interested	please	get	in	touch	
with	the	clerk.	
	
	
Proposed	Barmby	Moor	Volunteer	Group	–	You	may	be	aware	that	Dunnington	have	a	
volunteer	task	force	to	improve	the	ambience	of	their	village.		The	Parish	Council	would	like	
to	know	if	there	would	be	any	interest	from	our	own	villagers	to	start	up	a	group	on	the	
same	basis.	It	would	be	for	a	few	hours	per	month	and	would	include	tasks	such	as	looking	
after	the	verges,	planting	out	boxes	and	borders,	trimming	hedges	and	litter	picking	etc.		If	
you	are	interested,	please	contact	Councillor	David	Vass	on:		david.vass@virgin.net	or	phone:		
306795.	
	
	
	
	
	



	
No	Cold	Calling	in	Main	Street	and	Sutton	Lane	–	due	to	100%	of	parishioners	agreeing	in	
Main	Street	and	Sutton	Lane	that	these	areas	should	become	a	“No	Cold	Calling	Zone”,	ERYC	
has	approved	their	request.		Signs	will	be	erected	in	these	streets	in	the	near	future.		The	
Parish	Council	are	now	looking	into	other	areas	of	the	village	becoming	NCZ.		The	clerk	has	
received	interest	from	one	street	in	the	village,	if	any	other	areas	are	interested,	please	get	
in	touch. 
	
	
Tree	Works	–	six	trees	have	been	pruned	in	Main	Street,	from	the	Post	Office	and	up	to	
Burton	Holme	Farm.	
	
	
Bus	Shelter	–			the	Parish	Council	are	in	the	process	of	ordering	a	bus	shelter,	to	be	sited	at	
the	bus	stop	on	the	A1079	opposite	Kimberley	House.		Also	they	are	waiting	for	approval	of	
siting	a	litter	bin	in	the	same	lay-by.	
	
	
Play	Park,	Main	Street	–	the	PC	has	been	successful	in	their	endeavours	for	a	WREN	grant	
towards	new	play	equipment	at	the	Play	Park.		A	date	is	now	being	arranged	for	installation	
of	the	equipment.		The	park	will	be	closed	for	approximately	one	week	during	October.		The	
old	Tarzan	trail	will	be	removed	and	the	new	equipment	with	safety	surfacing	in	its	place.		
	
	
Parking	on	the	grass	verges	–	please	do	not	park	vehicles	on	the	grass	verges	and	village	
greens.		Winter	is	approaching,	lots	of	rain	making	the	ground	soft	which	means	churned	up	
and	disappearing	grassed	areas	in	the	village.	
	
	
Keldspring	Lane	–	thank	you	to	Councillor	Andy	Strangeway,	for	arranging	ERYC	to	clean	out	
the	weeds	in	the	section	of	beck	in	Keldspring	Lane.		
	
	
Anything	you	wish	to	report	–	pot	holes,	street	lights	out	of	order	etc.		Please	go	on	line	to	
East	Riding	of	Yorkshire	Council’s	website,	or	ring	or	email	the	clerk.  

 


